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  North Va. Beach Civic League

  Post Office Box 1676

  Virginia Beach, VA  23451  
 JANUARY 2012
2012 CIVIC LEAGUE MEETING DATES

All General Membership meetings begin at 7:30 p.m. in the ARE library auditorium at 67th St. & Atlantic Ave.
              
           

Board of Directors   
  
      *General Membership*
                     


March 13, 2012


January 17, 2012




June 12, 2012



April 17, 2012





September 11, 2012


July 17, 2012





December 11, 2012


October 16, 2012

A NOTE FROM YOUR PRESIDENT
I have enjoyed the privilege the past two years in working with an amazing group of individuals that form the NVBCL. There are many hours, skills, and insights brought to the table by this diverse group of volunteers. Without such individuals there would be no civic league. My heart and thanks go out to each and every one of them.

There have been several projects that have effected the North End residents, and all of them can be found either in the newsletter, NVBCL website, or the City of Va. Beach's website. After decades of street and neighborhood flooding issues, it appears the storm water system is doing what the City engineers hoped it would accomplish. The new pumping station and remainder of the outflow piping will be completed in early 2012 to everyone's delight.

I am very excited to be taking over as President. Born on 25th St. for those that can remember the old hospital between Arctic and Pacific, I can say that I have lived in Va. Beach my entire life. Having experienced many changes over these past 5 1/2 decades, I can assure you that there will be many plans still in store for the resort portion of our city as well as the North End, and we will do our best to keep you informed on any and all projects. Once again visit the websites for more details and contact information.

I challenge each and everyone of you to get involved in the many volunteer positions the North End has to offer, as well as trying to grow our membership to an even greater number. Please tell a neighbor or a friend. The more members we have the better clout we possess when trying to resolve any issues with city council and our city government. Remember, if it were not for the North End Civic leagues dedication to our area, we would be looking at parking in our medium strip instead of the beautiful landscaping that we enjoy everyday. Please find out where you can help, as we have a unique neighborhood that many would love to live in. Help us try and make it a safe, secure, and wonderful place to live, for our families and future residents.









Brian Murden








President, NVBCL

JANUARY GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

Please join us on Tuesday, January  17, 2012, at 7:30 p.m. at the A.R.E. on 67th Street
Councilman Jim Woods will be the guest speaker

TREASURER’S REPORT  
There was an increase in dues paid with 841 members compared to 831 in 2010, but donations were $500 less than last year for a total of $15,030.51. Total expenses for 2011 were $15,762.77 with a net for the year of  -$732.26.  Total assets on hand are $36,396.07 (checking, money market and CD’s).

 

The ARE has graciously shared the use of the meeting room with the NVBCL since the 60’s.  Because of that a $2,000.00 contribution was made to the ARE Building Fund.
BEAUTIFICATION 
Nothing new to report on the beautification of the north end.  City continues to maintain beds, with pruning and general clean up.  If anyone sees any of the Scoop Poop boxes in disrepair or missing, please contact Jim Spruance or the closest area director to the location.  All residents are asked to be especially vigilant on windy Tuesdays. If we can “right” those tipped over full trash and recycle cans immediately, we can prevent a lot of trash from “Dylanesquely….blowing in the wind”.  Better still to crush boxes and pack them tightly.
COMMUNITY CORNER

Susan and Jock Freese were the winners of the 43rd Street Grand Illumination Contest this year.  Their house is at the end of 43rd Street and Holly Road and was incredibly well decorated.  Kathy Hall and Vinnie Oliveri are said to be responsible for this wonderful Christmas tradition that has become a holiday destination for people near and far.  It starts with a giant block party for friends and neighbors at six o’clock on the first Sunday in December.  

Sadly, in December, Kathy Hall passed away in her home in Atlantic Shores, it was the day of the Grand Illumination.  

BEACHES & RECREATION  
Ron Pearson reported the sand replenishment project bid (only received one) was too high (too many projects on East Coast, too few contractors).  City will rebid the project next summer for a fall 2012 start.  Pump station report - Atlantic Avenue just about finished in the median area and the project has moved to the east lanes of Atlantic to complete drains and connections on that side. There was a slowdown of the outfall pipe (Eight more sections of pipe to go) because of Irene and Katia and the new completion date for the entire project is March 25.

HOSPITALITY
The Latin word, hospes, which is formed from hostic (originally meant “to have power”) is the basis for the word hospitality. Hospitality encompasses the meaning of host, which refers to one showing respect for one’s guest, and providing for their needs.  The Hospitality Committee for NVBCL is expanding its role beyond thanking the guest speakers who provide community information at our meetings into another avenue.  The inspiration came last winter as I watched a brilliant red cardinal play host to the many birds who visited our bird feeder during a snowstorm.  The North End includes many fabulous gardens, porches and backyards that play host to our families, friends and guests with treasures that include winter gardens, vibrant floral colors with the renewal of spring, to a view of the ocean.  Please visit the Hospitality section on the NVBCL website to view a new feature which will highlight a different neighbor’s garden each quarter. If you have a garden to share or would like to join this project, please let me know.  J. Kimberly Goold
RESORT PROJECTS
The Rudee Walk Project is funded and will start construction first of the year connecting the southern end of the boardwalk to Winston Salem Avenue under the Rudee Bridge. A water taxi boat launch is also planned to carry passengers from Rudee Bridge to the Virginia Aquarium. A new Law Enforcement Memorial Park and Statue will begin construction in late January on 35th Street and the Boardwalk.   The Resort Advisory Committee (RAC) has taken under advisement the policy regarding vendors at public events along the boardwalk that may compete with local resort restaurants.  This has been a on going issue for many years with vendors competing with restaurants offering the same product.  RAC is developing a policy based on event needs, location, and type of vendor. The goal is to institute a policy that may control the numbers and types of vendors and guard against the possibility of a vendor located next to an existing restaurant providing the same food products.  RAC is also working on a Resort Gateway initiative to study enhancements at major gateways into the area such as 21st street, General Booth Blvd., Shore Drive, and the North End. Approximately 20% of our guests and visitors arrive annually from the north via the Chesapeake Bay Bridge Tunnel. Their first experience of our city is along Shore Drive and thru our neighborhood. Gateway design, graphic signage, and landscape enhancements are amongst the possibilities.  
STREETS, PARKING & UTILITIES
Martin gave a report on his attendance at a City Council meeting where the Convention Center hotel was discussed.  A packed Council Chamber has given Council pause and nothing was finalized.  Currently, Council is split on the matter and seeking more input.  It was mentioned that City income derives 45% from Dept. of Defense, 45% and the rest from tourism.  Martin mentions the resurfacing of the streets to blacktop.
ZONING REVIEW COMMITTEE (ZRC) 
Resort Projects

The city has established a direct link to all resort projects: http://www.vbgov.com
Go to upper right side of web page and click on link to “Resort Area Projects” under “Hot Topics”. This is where all updates for the following can be found:

· 19th Street/Central Beach Corridor
· 61st Street Pump Station (CIP 7-902)
· The Aquarium and Owl Creek District Plan
· Convention Center Headquarters Hotel
· The Dome Site
· Laskin Gateway
· Lesner Bridge Replacement Project (CIP 2-168)
· Resort Area Master Plan and Form-Based Codes

· Rudee Loop (Marina District)
Zoning Review Committee (ZRC)

BZA Variances

We continue to monitor variance requests in our neighborhood. We see an increase in applications and building permits at the North End which is good news for the design and construction economies. We are monitoring a planning initiative at the North End that involves several lots within a block in which the concept is to redevelop as a planned neighborhood vs. by-right development on individual lots. This has spurred interesting debate amongst the zoning committee. We will be report out on this plan in the near future.

We have also seen a number of new property owners saddled with illegal construction that occurred on their new residential site by a previous owner that affects their ability to expand now.  Site feasibility and thorough due diligence is extremely important when purchasing a new home. Should you be in the market for new property at the North End, please contact the zoning review committee for land planning assistance.

IMPORTANT NUMBER
Non-Emergency Police 385-5000 option 3

Emergency 911              2nd Precinct 385-2700         Neighborhood Preservation  385-5750
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NORTH VA. BEACH CIVIC LEAGUE

POST OFFICE BOX 1676

VIRGINIA BEACH, VA    23451

HAVE YOU PAID YOUR  MEMBERSHIP DUES YET?  - $15.00 -
OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS FOR 2011-2012
OFFICERS
President:      
Brian Murden

417 Goodspeed    428-7243
beachgallery@verizon.net
Vice-President:   


John Pharr

202 50th Street
 435-3738    
john@nbgourmet.com


Treasurer/Membership:

Kaye Harris

108 60th Street      425-0883   
kay.harris@verizon.net
Executive Secretary:

Jeannie Panza



   437-1677     
jpanza@marlyndv.com

Past President:

Kimberly Goold

311 49th Street      428-7537     
kimberly.goold@troutmansanders.com
DIRECTORS
Zoning:    


Billy Almond

209 70th Street     422-9522     
billy@wplsite.com

Streets/Utilities/Public Safety: 
Martin Waranch

111 66th Street      491-3343     
mlwaranch@cox.net 

Beaches & Recreation:    

Ron Pearson 

6204 Oceanfront 428-6634     
ron@beachfas.com

Budget/ Assessments/Taxes:
Bob O’Connor

204 52nd Street     428-0902    
roconnor24@cox.net

Beautification:    


Jim Spruance 

200 78th Street     425-1225     
jhspruance@cox.net

Meetings/Publicity:  

Buddy Matthews 
217 68th Street      422-6151     
beachtreehouse68@yahoo.com

Hospitality:

Kimberly Goold

311 49th Street      428-7537    
 kimberly.goold@troutmansanders.com
AREA DIRECTORS
42nd – 49th Streets:   

Susan Pender

403 49th Street     422-2200    
STPSusan@aol.com
50th – 59th Streets:    

Bob O’Connor 

204 52nd Street    428-0902     
roconnor24@cox.net

60th – 69th Streets:    

Buddy Matthews 
217 68th Street     422-6151      
beachtreehouse68@yahoo.com

70th – 79th Streets:    

Sue Bowser 

223 77th Street    422-5204     
suebowser@cox.net
80th – 89th Streets:    

Larry Staunton 

212 84th Street     428-1514      
larrystaunton@cox.net

Princess Anne Hills:

John Wilson

444 Goodspeed   491-8953     
wilsonjn@nationwide.com

DIRECTORS AT-LARGE








Dave Jester

200 63rd Street 
437-1677

eljefe11@marlyndv.com
Mark Chase 

111 57th Street      491-1729      
chasemark@msn.com
Mary Lee Harris 

216 55th Street    428-0737 
maryleeh3@verizon.net




Vincent O’Brien

6111 Atlantic Ave 428-8479   
vincent6111@cox.net
Virginia Rader 

307 55th Street    425-2943   
vellen1@aol.com

Dorothy Spitalney
115-B 68th Street  425-5443    
tallron@aol.com
Jack Drescher

6410-A Oceanfront Ave 428-3344  jdrescher@breitdrescher.com
Mary K Drew

5250 Lakeside Ave.  422-3669
marykdrew@verizon.net

FOR MORE INFORMATION PLEASE VISIT OUR WEBSITE:   WWW.NVBCL.ORG

